
Charter Review Committee: 
Procurement and Purchasing Subcommittee Meeting 

March 9th, 2018 
8:30 AM 

Minutes: 

Meeting Attendees: 

 Ernst Valery (Call-In)  Erin Sher Smyth 
 Harriette Taylor  Deena Joyce 
 Thomas Hickey  John Friesner 
 Alex McGuire (Call-In)  Tonorah Burgee 
 Theo Ngongang  Michael Mullen 
 Jacob Wittenberg (Call-In)  Bambi Stevens 
 Dominic Lamartina  Rudy Chow 
 Michael Schrock  Matthew Garbark 

Topics Discussed: 

 The Subcommittee approved the minutes from the 3/2 meeting. 

 The Subcommittee discussed the following topics: 

o Agency representatives’ testimony on why prequalification is important. 

o Can we develop minimum standards for the prequalification process? 

o Would removing the newspaper requirement for formal advertisements hinder the 
Charter’s purpose of policing City employees? 

o Is the professional services section of the Charter too restrictive?  

o Should we add a definition for professional services and the process for handling 
them? 

 Next Steps were discussed: 

o The Subcommittee will finalize language on a new formal advertisement section. 

o The Subcommittee will come to a conclusion on the issue of prequalification. 

o The Subcommittee will discuss minimum standards for professional services. 

o The Subcommittee will review agency suggestions for Charter amendments. 

 The meeting was adjourned at 10:00 AM. 

 The next meeting is scheduled for Friday, March 16th from 8:30 AM to 10 AM in 
Conference Room 3. 

 

 

 

 

 



 


